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Tennessee Tech.  Mr. Dickson seconded.  Following a lengthy discussion of the current 
policy and the stipulations of the proposed revisions, the motion was REJECTED via a 
verbal vote. 

The tabled motion from April 10, 2002 meeting—“Approval of SGA Bill No. F01-05 
“An Act to Place Dining Tables on the North Patio” was removed from table.  As 
requested, Mr. Boucher, Dean of Students, presented a report of the costs to purchase 
tables and to provide ADA compliance for the outside doors to the north patio.  Quotes 
were based upon a similar setup to that of the south patio.  The funding source for the 
purchase of tables would be the Renewal/Replacement Roaden Center account.  If 
possible, an ADA compliance account would be used for the facilities renovation.  Ms. 
Teresa Hall, Director of Food Services, reported on the issues of control relative to 
payment for food, traffic flow and safety hazard issues, and possible fire code violations 
(due to traffic flow) that could occur if tables are placed on the north patio for dining 
purposes.  Following a discussion on the reports, the question was called and the 
MOTION PASSED as presented. 

Dr. Eisen expressed concern relative to mold problems in buildings on campus and 
inquired about the status of testing campus buildings.  Dr. Nivens reported that at present 
no dangerous molds have been found in campus buildings via testing.  He stated that 
problems with leaky pipes and roofs and HVAC problems are the primary contributors to 
the development of mold.  Mr. Jim Cobb, Safety Environmentalist for the campus, has 
been working to alleviate the existing mold problems.  Dr. Nivens added that testing is 
costly (approximately $1500 per test) and to test all building could be overkill. 

Dr. Wilson brought up a question concerning checks for graduate assistants being 
withheld when the graduate assistant has a temporary social security card.  Ms. Pogue 
addressed the question by stating that since 9/11 tighter security measures are being 
enforced relative to international students’ entry into the country.  The Social Security 



  

Documents on file with minutes of meeting: 

            Rejected revisions to “Tobacco Use Policy” 

            Approved SGA Bill No. F01-05 with written report from Mr. Boucher 

       

  


